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POLICY STATEMENT

The San Francisco Department of Public Health is an equal opportunity employer and committed to an active nondiscrimination program.  It is the stated policy of the San Francisco Department of Public Health that harassment is prohibited and that all employees and applicants shall receive equal consideration and treatment.  All recruitment, hiring, placement, transfers and promotions will be on the basis of qualifications of the individual for the positions being filled regardless of sex, race, color, ancestry, religious creed, national origin, physical disability (including HIV and AIDS), mental disability, pregnancy, disability leave, medical condition (cancer related), age (over 40), marital status, sexual orientation or family care leave.

However, experience has demonstrated that a policy of non-discrimination by itself is not sufficient to erase within the foreseeable future the present effects of past discrimination imposed on women, people of color, individuals with disabilities and others who have historically suffered from systematic discrimination.  Therefore, the Department of Public Health will take affirmative steps to:

1. Increase the number of women, employees of color and employees with disabilities in classifications where they are presently under-represented by implementing, wherever applicable, the affirmative action steps necessary.

2. Recruit, hire and promote in all job classifications without regard to sex, race, color, ancestry, religious creed, national origin, physical disability (including HIV and AIDS), mental disability, pregnancy, disability leave, medical condition (cancer related), age (over 40), marital status, sexual orientation or family care leave, except in the case of a bona-fide occupational qualification.

3. Ensure that personal actions with reference to such matters as classifications, compensation, benefits, transfers, layoffs, return from layoffs, disciplinary measures, training and education through tuition reimbursement will be administered without regard to sex, race, color, ancestry, religious creed, national origin, physical disability (including HIV and AIDS), mental disability, pregnancy, disability leave, medical condition (cancer related), age (over 40), marital status, sexual orientation or family care leave.

4. Ensure that the San Francisco Department of Public Health is free of any bias in the delivery of health care services and the services are culturally proficient to persons in the City and County of San Francisco.

In addition, all deputy directors, program chiefs, hospital administrators, managers, and line supervisors are accountable to the Director of Health for the implementation of this policy within the organization divisions/units for which they are responsible.  The Department’s director of equal employment opportunity and affirmative action programs shall be responsible for coordinating and monitoring the implementation of this policy and shall report directly to me on the Department’s progress.

The San Francisco Department of Public Health will update and reaffirm this EEO policy statement annually.
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